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In addition, we are concerned that the socioeconomic analysis to be conducted by District staff
will be flawed and will not represent an accurate picture of the costs to comply with the proposed
regulations, since our industry is not considered an affected industry and impacts to our industry
may not have been included in the analysis.

For example, office buildings built in the 1970s were built without central heating and air.
Property owners would be faced with large expenses to retrofit such buildings in order to comply
with PAR 1111 and PAR 1121.

Another example will be the expenses required to retrofit more commonly installed “split
systems.” These types of systems usually have one portion of its unit outside and the other
mounted on the inside. An increase in capital expenses on buildings with existing AC will be the
replacement of these split systems, since the building owner will not be allowed to replace just
the heater if the heater fails. They will be required to replace both sides of the "split system" —
the piece mounted indoors and the piece mounted outdoors.

Who is expected to pay for the new furnaces and water heaters? Who is expected to work with
the utilities to make sure new electrical hook-ups can be made in a timely manner for new
tenants to occupy a property? The likely answer: Commercial property owners. We urge the
District to incorporate the costs and potential delays in occupancy for new tenants as part of the
accompanying socioeconomic analysis.

Finally, NAIOP SoCal is concerned that the proposed rules assume that electrical utility
providers will be able to meet the increased demand for electricity, which will be created by this
shift from natural gas equipment to electrical equipment. NAIOP SoCal is concerned that the
current electrical infrastructure system does not have the capacity to meet the additional demand
that will be created on the system due to the proposed rule.

We urge the District to revise PAR 1111 and PAR 1121 to provide commercial property owners
greater flexibility and time to deal with already existing leases set to renew by the end of 2026,
or until such time that our local utility provider informs property owners concerned about
occupancy delays that the utilities can accommodate new electrical hook-ups, which would be
required due to the installation of a new system.

We welcome the opportunity to meet with the District to further discuss our concerns with PAR
1111 and PAR 1121 and provide examples as to how the proposed rules would impact our

Members. For further information, please contact Mihran Toumajan, mtoumajan(@naiopsocal.org
or 818-817-1714.

Sincerely,
Timothy Jemal

CEO
NAIOP SoCal
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